[bookmark: _GoBack]The Highland Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday February 11, 2020 with supervisors Scott, Fredd, and Umble present.  The meeting was called to order by Chariman Scott.  The minutes of the January meeting were read.  Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
The proposed minutes of the Planning Commission were read.
Police report – there were 79 activites reported, 11 were traffic related, 80 hours were logged.  The total fees collected were $ 469.72.
Legal – Solicitor Legg spoke again with the County regarding the Esbenshade property development rights. They will be sending a letter of explanantion as to why the Township is not included on the deed.  Roger read the first half of the 2001 Comprehensive Plan, there are a lot of different statistics and he believes we should update statistics before we start revising the Plan.
Zoning – Bill Beers reported that there had been 2 building permits issued, 1 pending – waiting for NPDES, and 2 demo permits.  Total fees collected were $654.50.  He gathered RTK request information regarding 30 Martin Rd.  Bill reported that other townships have been getting requests for shipping containers as sheds and also large Solar Farms.  Solicitor Legg asked how job cost on building permits are determined.  Bill said it is an estimate by the contractor or person filing the application.
Road report – Tom Scott reported that they have been working with West Fallowfield on tree trimming with the chipper, then West Fallowfield will be helping us.  They have finished cleaning out Bill’s old office, now they need to determine what the problem is, and why it has settled so much.
Brandywine Conservancy sent their proposal for the Comprehensive Plan.  February 21 is the deadline for the grant application.  We would be higher on the list because our plan in 20 years old.  Roger thinks it is too soon to commit to a revision before we get the updated statistics.  We could pay the Conservancy for the needed statisitics.  Roger doesn’t think the revision for the bulk of the second half of the plan is necessary.  He suggests we do it one step at a time.  We can re-visit 6 months from now to determine what comes next.  Tom Fredd said he is in agreement with what Roger is saying.  Brandon asked if the Conservancy would re-look and revise cost based on further work done by the Planning Commission?  Roger mentioned that census data was old at the time of the last Comprehensive Plan and the same thing would happen again, so a delay would be beneficial in that respect.  The Supervisors were in agreement to take it a step at a time, pay Brandywine Conservancy to update statistics and apply for a grant at a later date.  Tom Scott motioned to put off the proposal for 6 months, but to pay the Brandywine Conservancy as we go for their statistics and survey info.  Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
Emergency Management – The Northwest Drive issue has been a major hassle – other than that, it has been quiet.
New Business – Annual Audit – Whisman Giordano sent a proposal for the annual audit.  Tom Scott motioned to authorize Barb to contact them to do the audit.  Brandon Umble seconded, all in favor.
Barb mentioned that Dr. Michelle Orner will be attending next month’s meeting to give an update on what is happening in the District.
Barb also mentioned that a new software update is needed.  The software update suggested updating the computer as well.  Tom Scott motioned to authorize Barb to find a new computer and tech to update/transfer data.  Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
Tom mentioned that we had received a contract from the SPCA, but it is very expensive.
Old Business – Edna Warner’s 100th birthday party is Feb. 15, her caregiver extended an invitation to the Township for someone to attend.  Tom will probably go.
Brandon asked about water and electric for the ballfield.  Tom Scott said he asked Lex about someone to directional bore, but he hasn’t heard back.  Brandon knows people who do that also, he will inquire.
Tom Scott motioned to pay the bills, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  Checks and reports were reviewed and signed.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn, Brandon seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 9:12 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Barb Davis, Secretary/Treasurer

